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February 25, 2021 
 
 
Gary Hartfield, Division Director 
Small Business Development 
Internal Services Department 
 
Elia Nunez, P.E., Assistant Director 
Engineering, Planning and Development 
Department of Transportation and Public Works 
 
DTPW Project No:  CIP042 
MCC Project No: RPQ 420224 
Project Name: Park & Ride Lot at SW 112 Avenue and SW 204 Street Busway  
FCSC: 8.23 
Description:        Construction Services (RDBS) for a Project with Disadvantaged 

Business Enterprise Goals  
Contract Number:  MCC 7360 Plan RPQ 420224

 
The Department of Transportation and Public Works (DTPW) is forwarding this memorandum to the 
Miami-Dade County (County) Internal Services Department’s Division of Small Business Development 
for informational purposes regarding the referenced state and local funded project. The DTPW’s Office 
of Civil Rights (OCR) has analyzed the Department’s workload based on anticipated projects' scope 
of work, cost estimate, and technical certifications. As a result, the OCR has assigned a race-neutral 
aspirational Disadvantaged Business Enterprise Goal of 10.65 percent to be applied to the Project. 
Davis Bacon Wages and Responsible Wages and Benefits for Heavy and Building are applicable to 
this Project.  
 
Scope of Services - DTPW has a need to establish construction services for the project entitled: “Park 
& Ride Lot at SW 112 Avenue and SW 204 Street Busway (the “Project”). The Project in general, 
consists of the rehabilitation of the existing Park and Ride Lot at SW 112 Ave and SW 204 Street 
Busway to accommodate approximately 450 parking spaces. The work includes but is not limited to, 
furnishing all supervision, labor, materials, equipment, tools, services, and incidentals necessary for 
milling, resurfacing of the Park and Ride, minor widening of the pavement, construction of new 
sidewalks, upgrades to existing pedestrian ramps and crosswalks, replacement of damaged curbs, 
signing and pavement markings associated with the new configuration of the Park and Ride, parking 
bumpers lighting upgrades, installation of passenger shelters and sodding in compliance with the latest 
Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) Design Standards. 

 
The total estimated fee for construction services is $967,102.68, which includes a base amount of 
$861,002.44, a ten percent contingency allowance account for unforeseen services, of 86,100.24, and 
a dedicated allowance account for Permits of $20,000.00. The funding source for the project is FDOT 
and People’s Transportation Plan Bond Program. The Prime Contractor must hold a current State of 
Florida General Contractor’s License and have a minimum of five years of experience or completed 
three projects of similar scope. 
 
Should you have any questions, or require additional information, please contact Leticia Smith, Chief, 
Contract Services Division, at (786) 469-5291 or lcsmith@miamidade.gov. 

 
cc: Leticia Smith, DTPW 

Laurie Johnson, SBD/ISD  
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